
                                                    Delaware Township Shade Tree Commission 

                                                               Hunterdon County, New Jersey  

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Shade Tree Commission was held on December 1st, 2022 
at the Delaware Township Municipal Building.  Chairman Bob Hornby called the meeting to order at 
7:30pm.   

Open Public Meetings Act 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call:   

Present- Larry Coffey, Bob Hornby, Tony Szwed, A.R. Willey, Sue Lockwood arrived later in the meeting 

Absent- Kevin Lavoie, Les Alpaugh, Kathy Klink 

Approval of Minutes:    

The minutes of the September 22, 2022 meeting were reviewed.  Tony Szwed made a motion to approve 
the minutes, second by A.R. Willey, passed unanimously. 

Communications and Administrative Business: 

The date for the re-organization meeting was proposed for January 26, 2023, Tony Szwed made a 
motion to approve, second by A.R. Willey, passed unanimously. 

Chair Comments:  Chair Hornby thanked the group for their contributions and commitment. 

Old Business: 

Dilts Playground Trees-Looking good, stumps have been removed and the new trees are looking healthy. 

Tree City USA- Chair Hornby will fill out the application at the same time as the 2022 Annual report as 
many of the questions are the same.   

CEU 2022 Summary- 9 credits have been completed, 8 are required annually. 

New Business:  

Trees for above Higgins Farm Rd.: Tony provided a quote from Feeney to Diane McDaniels, need to 
follow up on delivery and best time to plant, to be coordinated with DPW. Environmental Committee 
has also ordered trees, they will be delivered together. 

Public Comment:  None 

Motion to Adjourn:  Tony Szwed made a motion to adjourn, Larry Coffey seconded with all in favor.  The 
meeting was concluded at 8:00pm.  

      

 


